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Minutes


Las Positas College


Enrollment Management Committee


February 29, 2008
 Room 2205, 12:30 p.m.
(Approved) Meeting Minutes  

Present:
Kevin Ankoviak, Neal Ely, Nicole Huber, Martha Konrad, Bob Kratochvil,  Pam Luster, Marge Maloney, Jason Morris (Chair), Thomas Orf, 
Sylvia Rodriguez, Birgitte Ryslinge, Michael Sato 

Absent:
Jeff Baker, Laurel Jones, Amber Machamer, Philip Manwell
Guest:
None

1.

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 12:35 p.m.
2.

SET AGENDA

Item #4, ILC F-Hour Negotiation Update, will be moved to item #6, as Dr. Jones is expected to arrive late and can provide an update.  Amended agenda was approved.
3.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
(T. Orf/M. Maloney) to approve the January 25, 2008 minutes as written.  Approved (one abstention).    
4.  
DEMC Update/Enrollment Update

A brief enrollment report for LPC and Chabot dated February 24 was distributed along with a CLPCCD Allocation of FTEF by FTES report, dated February 26 (preliminary).  For LPC, for Spring, FTES is 2892.72 and WSCH/FTEF is 485.51.  For Chabot, Spring FTES is 4417.79 and WSCH/FTEF is 462.69.  To date in 2007-08, Chabot is at 9726 FTES, which includes summer, fall to date, and spring to date.  It does not include non-credit, which is usually approximately 250 FTES.  We will need spring to yield approximately 4800 (minus the non-credit) FTES to reach our target of 10,051.  


The LPC base was decreased by approximately 50 FTES to 7001 FTES for fall ‘07.  The Carpenter’s Apprenticeship Program was briefly discussed.  It is responsible for approximately 53 FTES in two sessions.  It runs on the quarter system.  

At the DEMC meeting, topics of discussion consisted of construction of a District CEMC website and whether or not discipline plans should be included and made public, specifically for accreditation purposes.  
 5.

BIN Model Discussion


Jason proposed BINS be done away with completely.  A historical perspective highlighting the creation and implementation was noted.  A report reflecting the BINS for 2008-09 was discussed along with temporary watch BINS, which are treated as part of Vocational and low cap BIN.  Various scenarios and examples of impactions were highlighted.  In some cases, it has been reported to have lowered WSCH/FTEF.  Chabot has seen more of an impact than us.  The question arose as to whether not we want to continue with this model.  It was remarked that not every new program needs to get “thrown into a BIN.”  


Other considerations, which were unclear is the San Leandro campus and international students, and whether or not they are included.  Jason noted that in his discussions with Dave Fouquet, there didn’t appear to be resistance to doing away with the model.  The Sheriff’s Academy data was briefly touched upon.  Everyone was reminded that we have to pay for aspects of the Sheriff’s Academy. In conclusion, deans were requested to provide feedback to Jason on the specific areas highlighted on the report, which will be brought forward to the DEMC.  
6. 

ILC F-Hour Negotiation Update
  There was a brief discussion.  Jason noted there was not much to report as it has become a negotiations/contract issue.  It appears the requested additional ESL hours will not be granted.  There was a brief discussion regarding ILC funding; a large issue which is unclear is where support for the ILC stems from, in a clear, organizational way.  It is not certain how much of this falls within the committee’s purview with regards to discipline plans submitted by the ILC.  It was reported that ILC personnel are working on various ways in which to obtain additional funding.  These include how to make supervised tutoring work, as well as looking into Title V.   


It was suggested perhaps discipline plans in the future could be worked on during the summer, incorporated as part of Convocation and tweaked, with the data forwarded to District shortly thereafter as a rough draft.  It is believed most faculty would be “on-board” with something like this.  Most committee members were not opposed to something like this; however, it was noted that while empowerment is great, everyone needs to keep the forecasted budget in mind.
7.

Good of the Order 
There was a brief discussion on whether or not the scheduled meeting for next week should occur. It was decided it would be cancelled.  
The next meeting is April 4. Jason noted he didn’t have very many meeting discussion items at this time.  Topics for future meetings were solicited.  Suggestions included:

· Enrollment in evening courses, at least in several Math courses has seen a substantial increase.  Is this happening in other disciplines as well?

· Possibility of offering incentives for taking afternoon classes.  This includes such items as discounts on Friday parking or bookstore credits.

· Enrollment patterns, specifically comparing M/W/F and T/TH classes or looking at “dead” Friday’s.  
· Mike Sato commented that it might behoove the committee to start looking at allocations this Spring for Fall.  He inquired how the committee felt about approaching faculty in Spring to inform them of what the productivity target is and let them know their allocation.  It was noted these would be estimated figures; however, it would at least give faculty a place to start planning.  The question arose as to whether or not the committee should look into “assigning” productivity targets and/or allocations.  Several committee members expressed their preference not to do this.  
8.
  Adjournment

The meeting adjourned at 1:20 p.m.  No report was provided by Dr. Jones (as noted earlier).  She was not able to attend prior to the meeting conclusion. 
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